SCOTTS VALLEY UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT

Board Meeting: September 27, 2016

IT IS RECOMMENDED THAT THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES APPROVE THE
PROPOSAL FOR ENVIRONMENTAL TESTING SERVICES WITH CORNERSTONE
EARTH GROUP.

BACKGROUND:  Inresponse to the District’s application, the Department of Toxic
Substance Control Schools Division has required additional testing for
the Environmental Site Assessment for the Scotts Valley Middle
School site. Site approval from the Department of Toxic Substance
Control is required to apply for and obtain state funds for the middle
school reconstruction project.

This agreement provides for onsite testing of the campus in locations
designated by the Department of Toxic Substance Control.

DESCRIPTION

DETAILS: Approve agreement with Cornerstone Earth Group to conduct the
additional environmenta] tests as directed by the Department of Toxic
Substance Control. The contractor completed the testing Tuesday
September 20, 2016.

FISCAL

IMPACT: The cost of the contract is $5,680 and is budgeted for in the current
Measure A Bond funds for the reconstruction of the middle school.

Prepared By: Rudolph Ramirez, Chief Business Official

Item Proposed for:  Consent



